Farmland birds race ahead at Goodwood

The story of one organic estate bucking the trend in farmland bird numbers, as reported in Southeast Farmer.
While farmland bird populations in South East England are generally tumbling (Defra reports a 21 per cent fall from 1994 to 2006) a real bird conservation success has been logged at one leading organic farm.

Home Farm on the Goodwood Estate has seen a 50 per cent increase in the breeding populations of three key farmland birds (skylark, linnet and yellowhammer) in the five years to 2007.

The RSPB, which has carried out monitoring at Home Farm, says the growth is due to the “positive management of the farm as an organic and mixed system.”

Farm Manager Karl Barton says his bird – friendly approach has included over-winter stubbles, grain scraps from the outdoor pig unit, along with bird feeding stations in the hardest part of winter to boost energy.

Habitat management also includes wilderness field margins and the preservation of specimen tress in fields as nest sites.
“I don’t agree that organic is good and conventional is bad for birds,” says Mr Barton.

“But sometimes conventional farmers apply something, such as a herbicide, which is detrimental to wildlife at certain times of the year. They make the land so clean that wild species don’t have the sources of food to maintain themselves through the breeding cycle.”

Overall the latest Defra farmland bird survey shows a national decline of seven per cent.

Birds surveyed include the Jackdaw, gold finch and green finch, grey partridge and corn bunting.
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